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CALL TO ORDER
Dena Noe called the meeting to order at 7:05 PM.
ROLL CALL
Present:  Dena Noe, Greg Rosenboom, Ray Stevens, Roger Hirsch, Marynelle Greene, Elaine Hammer, Brett Baker, Kent Henning, Ron Case, Dave Scoby, Gary Bentrup, Karen Griffin, Bill Wehrbein, Jordan Messerer, Mary Torell, Bob Torell, Ann Ringlein, Charlene Dunbar
Not Present, Excused:  Corey Godfrey, James Warren, Shelby Robinson, Dale Arp, Jeff Kimble, Parks Coble, Steve Dunbar
Not Present:  Dana Broderson, Matt Baumeister, Kevin Fitzgerald, Chris Heinrich, JP Jamison, Jesse Petersen, Kris Sonderup
APPROVAL OF SEPTEMBER MEETING MINUTES
Ray Stevens moved to approve the September GPTN Board Meeting minutes. Roger Hirsch seconded. Bill Wehrbein asked that the minutes be corrected to state his first name as “Bill”, not “Roger”.  Motion carried.
TREASURER'S REPORT
Jamie Warren distributed the Treasurer's report via email earlier in the day.  Highlights of the report include a profit from the Eclipse event.  Dena noted that the Great Plains Bicycle Club (GPBC) received half of the net profit.  The GPBC will donate this same amount to the Nebraska Trails Foundation, designated for the Murdock Trail.  GPTN’s share of the profit will also go toward the Murdock Trail obligation.
Brett Baker moved and Karen Griffin seconded to approve the Treasurer's report. Motion carried. 
VICE-PRESIDENT'S REPORT
STANDING COMMITTEE REPORTS
Fundraising Committee -- Gary Bentrup
Dena thanked all the GPTN volunteers for the M2M event, held on September 30th.  The event expanded to 800 teams and about 4800 participants.  Suggestions for changes in the logistics include volunteers having whistles and moving vehicles to the opposite side (262nd Exchange Point) earlier to eliminate some of the congestion.  GPTN expects a generous donation for our volunteer participation (estimated at $1,800), which will go toward the Murdock Trail.
Gary reported that another Murdock Trail fund raising letter was sent.  Ann Ringlein reported that the Lincoln Track Club approved $60,000 to go toward the limestone path along the Murdock Trail, as the runners realize the importance of a softer surface for running.  
Government Relations Committee -- Mary Torell
No report.
Public Relations Committee -- Steve Dunbar
No committee report.  Gary mentioned that the next newsletter is scheduled for printing on 10/24/2017.  Gary asked that additional content be sent to him within the next few days to assure inclusion in the next newsletter.
Trail Use and Activities Committee -- Mary Torell | Jeff Kimble
Mary will coordinate the Holiday Party, which is December 11 at 6:00 PM at the Forest Lake Estates clubhouse.
Trail Trek Committee -- Roger
The committee met earlier today. The addition of a corporate challenge is being organized by Dale Arp.  The form and shape of this challenge is still under development. The committee discussed proposed routes for Trail Trek 2018, but no decisions at this time.  Roger anticipates the committee will make trail route decisions at the next meeting.
Finance Committee -- Corey
No report.
PRESIDENT'S REPORT:
GPTN continues to work towards a membership of 1000, with current membership at 867.  The Admin Committee met earlier and drafted an Expansion Proposal (see attached).
The Board discussed the proposal.  Opinions expressed included:
· One should not assume that a donor wants to be a member of GPTN.  
· Membership is an individual’s decision, not the GPTN Board’s decision.
· This type of membership feels artificial and may be disingenuous to count them as members when publicly stating GPTN membership figures.
· Categorize these donors as “Friends of GPTN” (for example) to distinguish them from members.
· Provide a check-box to become a member when making a contribution or registering for an event.
· Rather than providing complimentary memberships to donors, contact the donors and ask them to join GPTN. Give to Lincoln Day, M2M and the Community Service Fund may have restrictions on contacting the donors.
· The issue is retaining members, not getting new members.
· GPTN should continue promoting membership.  Provide incentives for joining GPTN, such as a membership card noting discounts at local bicycle retailers, hosting membership events such as movie night with door prizes, a magnet with dates of upcoming events, etc.
· Send “welcome” letters to new members, outlining the benefits of membership.
· Update the membership information on the website, including outlining the benefits of membership, a link to joining and paying online, etc.
Bob Torell moved the following motion:  To create a complimentary one-year membership to be granted at the discretion of the Board.  Mary Torell seconded the motion.  Vote was taken by a show of hands:  In favor:  7; Opposed:  10.  Motion failed.
The Admin Committee will take the discussion under advisement and return with a new proposal.
MoPac Discussion
The developers are continuing to work on the design of rerouting the trail and have determined that it is not feasible to have an underpass at A & 98th Street.  The GPTN and PBAC subcommittees joined forces to monitor and respond to this issue.  Gary has reminded all interested parties that fundraising efforts will be severely impacted if donors lose faith and perceive that trails can be altered for the good of developers, rather than for the good of the public.
Wilderness Park
Dena reported that Chris received a request for support of a volunteer collaborative process for Wilderness Park. Dena will forward to the Admin Committee for their review and decision.
Nebraska Trails Foundation
Roger Hirsch reported that the NTF will not participate with GPTN this year at the annual meeting.  NTF will conduct their annual meeting separately.  There is interest regarding extension of the MoPac in Cass County.  Some of this interest is due to the M2M race.  NTF has contracted with Grafton & Associates for bookkeeping and reporting services.  Jamie Warren is reviewing a proposal from NTF for GPTN’s share of the monthly fees.
Annual Meeting
The annual meeting will be Saturday, February 24th at 1:00 in the community room of the Cornhusker Bank, 84th and O Streets.  Mary Torell is organizing the event and asked for suggestions for speakers.  The bike share program was one topic suggested.  Jordan suggested a representative of Heartland b-cycle.  Dena noted that the Cornhusker Bank requires a refundable $250 deposit for use of the community room.
Additional Donation
John O’Neill selected Great Plains Trail Network as his chosen charity for the MembersOwn Credit Union social media contest.  The criteria was met, and MembersOwn Credit Union, on John O’Neill’s behalf,  has donated $500 to GPTN.  John designated this donation for the Murdock Trail.
Meeting Date Change
The November Board meeting is changed to November 13, with a Trail Trek committee meeting prior to the Board meeting.  Dena will notify all interested parties.
Meeting adjourned at 8:22 PM.
